
May 4, 2021 Oliver Township board meeting 
minutes. 
 
Members and guests present; Tom Ziel, Steve Vaughan, Kevin Mckenzie, Gary Sweeney, Jim Seley, 
Jeanette Renn, Bob Ross, and Lonnie Schulz. 
 
Tom Ziel called the meeting to order in the Township Fire Hall at approximately 7 PM and the group 
recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Motion to approve the agenda by Bob Ross and seconded by Gary Sweeney. Motion passed. 
 
Consent agenda adoption. Minutes of the previous board meeting. Motion to approve by Jeanette Renn 
and seconded by Kevin Mckenzie. Motion passed. 
 
Treasurer's report:  
Balance on hand is $762,521.20. 
 
Fire Chief's report: 
April 21, Tree fell down in town and hit power wire. 
May 2, door alarm at Rose Garden Care facility. 
 
Site permits: 
Brandon Krohn, new house on Eby road, $240.00 
Elkton Storage, 3 new storage buildings at Farver road location, $210.00 
 
After a brief discussion of the fire truck fund, it was decided to identify a certain dollar amount for the 
fire truck and report that each month. That money would stay in the general fund but would be 
reported by the treasurer as it grows. A starting figure would be established in the near future. 
 
Bob Ross made a motion to reappoint Scott Holzwart and Dan Drebeck for a three year term to the 
planning commission. Seconded by Gary Sweeney. Motion Passed. 
 
Lonnie Schulz reported the village of Elkton would pave two streets this year. A request for the township 
to assist financially was made. The board will assist at some level later in the year. 
 
The board had a brief discussion about a drain tube under Moore road that is in poor condition. Price 
quoted by the road commission is $10,861. They said prices are going up about 10 percent per month 
because of various economic reasons. Bob Ross made a motion to replace it. Motion was seconded by 
Kevin McKenzie. Motion passed. 
 
Tom Ziel reported that he will sign the letter of engagement for the Township Account to do the audit. 
They will also work with the Bob Ross to set up QuickBooks for the Clerk's office. 
 



Dave McArther, Township Assessor reported that the Elkton golf course tax appeal was settled outside 
of the Michigan Tax Tribunal. There was a slight decrease in taxable value. 
 
Steve Vaughan, County Commissioner reported on several state and local issues. The county is making 
steps to get back to normal after Covid lockdowns etc. 
 
Planning commission report: 
Bob Ross reported that the planning commission is still working on their commercial solar ordinance.  
 
Motion to pay the bills by Jeanette Renn, seconded by Gary Sweeney. Motion passed. See attached list. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Gary Sweeney, seconded by Jeanette Renn. Motion passed. 
 
 
Check number 11117, Tom Ziel, $650.00, Supervisor pay. 
 
Check number 11118, Jeanette Renn, $1170.00, Treasurer and Deputy Treasurer pay. 
 
Check number 11119, Robert Ross, $870.00, Clerk pay. 
 
Check number 11120, Kevin Mckenzie, $125.00, Trustee pay. 
 
Check number 11121, Gary Sweeney, $125.00, Trustee pay. 
 
Check number 11122, Jim Seley, $500.00, Fire Chief pay. 
 
Check number 11123, Huron County Fire Fighter Training, $250.00, fireman training. 
 
Check number 11124, Mill Street Auto Supply, $20.41, Fire department maintenance supplies. 
 
Check number 11125, Ignash Two Inc., $166.75, fire department fuel. 
 
Check number 11126, Le Village Market, $39.00, fire department fuel. 
 
Check number 11127, New Pig Corporation, $695.36, absorbent pads/spill kit replacements for fire 
department. 
 
Check number 11128, BS&A Software, $721.00, annual service and support for treasurer's system. 
 
Check number 11129, Midcomm Radio Communication Inc.,$1191.00, fire department pagers and 
batteries. 
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